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wunwuyuutpp:

EASTER MEMORIAL DAY

On Monday, April 5", requiem service will be offered at Forest Lawn in
Hollywood Hills presided over by H.E. Archbishop Moushegh Mardirossian,
Prelate and with the participation of clergy members. The service begins at
10:00 a.m. and will take place at the Hall of Liberty.

Requiem services will also be offered at the Glendale Forest Lawn
Church of the Recessional.
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EASTER DIVINE LITURGY AT ARARAT HOME

On the morning of Thursday, April 8", the Prelate will preside over Easter
Divine Liturgy at Ararat Home in Mission Hills. Prelacy clergy members will
participate in the Divine Liturgy, which is celebrated each year on this occasion.

Clergy members will visit the nursing facility at 10:00 a.m., followed by
Divine Liturgy at the Chapel at 10:30 a.m., which will be celebrated by Rev. Fr.
Avedis Torossian.
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yGwlph» UhLrehU JwuhU:

ACYA SPIRITUAL REVIVAL Il

The central board of the Armenian Church Youth Association has
organized a 3-day spiritual retreat to be held under the auspices of the Prelate
from Friday, April 9", to Sunday, April 11". The retreat will take place at
Homenetmen Camp Tecuya.

Very Rev. Fr. Barthev Gulumian will lead the spiritual revival retreat
which will include prayer, spiritual meditations, lectures, and discussions.
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MAUNDY THURSDAY COMMEMORATIONS

Maundy Thursday is a day filled with several services observing various
events near the end of the earthly ministry of our Lord Jesus Christ.

On the morning of Thursday, April 1%, 2010, Divine Liturgy was
celebrated in all churches, commemorating the sacrament of Holy Communion
instituted by Jesus Christ at the Last Supper. H.E. Archbishop Moushegh



Mardirossian, Prelate presided over Divine Liturgy at Holy Martyrs Church in
Encino.

In the afternoon, the Washing of the
Feet service took place in all churches, with
the Prelate conducting the service at St.
Mary's Church in Glendale. In his sermon,
the Prelate spoke of the great example of
humility set by our Lord Jesus Christ with
the act of washing His disciples' feet, calling
747 on the faithful to live and serve humbly and
&/ in His example.

In the evening, the solemn vigil
service took place commemorating the
betrayal and torture of our Lord Jesus
Christ. The Prelate led services at Holy
Martyrs Church in Encino and delivered the
sermon, in which he emphasized the
immense and boundless love our Lord has
for us to go through the suffering He did for
our salvation.
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HOLY TUESDAY COMMEMORATION

On the evening of Tuesday, March 30™ 2010, the commemoration of
Holy Tuesday took place in Prelacy Churches. H.E. Archbishop Moushegh
Mardirossian, Prelate, conducted services at St. Sarkis Church in Pasadena
and delivered the sermon on the parable of the ten maidens.

Referencing the example of the five wise maidens who had taken spare
oil with them and were therefore ready to greet the bridegroom upon his
delayed arrival, the Prelate called on the faithful to live a God-pleasing life and
be spiritually ready at all times for the second coming of Christ.

*k*
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PALM SUNDAY CELEBRATION

Sunday, March 28", 2010, was
a joyous day for Christians worldwide
who celebrated the triumphant entry of
our Lord Jesus Christ into Jerusalem,
Palm Sunday.

Within the Western Prelacy,
Palm Sunday was ceremoniously
celebrated in all churches with Divine
Liturgy, followed by the children's
procession, and concluding with the
Opening of the Portals service.

At Holy Martyrs Church in
Encino, Divine Liturgy was celebrated
by H.E. Archbishop  Moushegh
Mardirossian, Prelate, who also
delivered the sermon to the hundreds
of faithful participating in the
celebration. The Prelate was assisted
at the altar by parish pastor Rev. Fr.
Razmig Khatchadourian.

Today we rejoice as we
celebrate the triumphant entry of our
= Lord Jesus Christ in to Jerusalem,
"Blessed is He who comes in the name
of the Lord", began the Prelate's sermon.

The Prelate continued, recounting the events leading up to the entry of
our Lord into Jerusalem and His eventual entrance. He noted that this was not
the first time Jesus had gone to Jerusalem, cleansed temples, or performed
miracles, however this time was different; this time there was public recognition
of Him as the true Messiah and a large and diverse crowd of believers,
doubters, and opponents had come to greet Him. They had heard about
Lazarus, who had been dead for four days when Jesus raised him from the
dead just a few days before, and of the two blind men whose eyes He opened.
These were identifying miracles. Thus, when He finally rode into Jerusalem
humbly on a donkey, He was greeted by a multitude raising palm and olive
branches and proclaiming, "Hosanna to the Son of David; Blessed is He who
comes in the name of the Lord; Hosanna in the highest!" The crowd
acknowledged that He was indeed their King.

As He entered Jerusalem, Jesus also encountered those who were still
using temples as marketplaces and upon seeing this sight He cried over what
had become of the city and said to them, "It is written, ‘My house shall be called
a house of prayer'; but you are making it a robber's den."

Addressing the faithful, the Prelate rhetorically asked of the multitude
that greeted our Lord Jesus Christ, which group do we belong to. We belong to




the group of true and faithful followers, those who truly accept Him and the
salvation He offers, said the Prelate, and as such, the message of Palm Sunday
has great implications for us today.

First, we have as an ideal example Lazarus, who loved Jesus with all his
heart and soul and thus, received life. From the lesson of the cleansing of the
temple were are encouraged to put aside superficial appearances and keep the
Lord's house a true house of prayer. As volunteers, servants, and faithful,
preserving our religious integrity within our church, homes, and community is
the responsibility of all. Finally, as the blind men asked for their eyes to be
opened, let us ask Him to open our eyes so that we may truly see Him, and let
us ask Him to open our ears so that we may hear His word and join our fellow
faithful in proclaiming, "Blessed is He who comes in the name of the Lord".

With these thoughts, | pray that the uplifting message of this joyous feast
brings spiritual renewal to us all, concluded the Prelate.

Following Divine Liturgy, the children's procession took place.
Accompanied by the singing of a hymn for the occasion, the Prelate descended
the altar and was led in a procession to the courtyard where a large crowd of
faithful, young and old, were waiting to kiss the cross and receive his blessings.
Upon returning to the altar, the Prelate conducted the Opening of the Portals
service, symbolizing the second coming of Christ. The godfather of the service
was Daniel Yeghia Sarafian.

The celebration came to a close with the singing of the Cilician anthem,
after which the faithful returned to their homes uplifted and palm branches in
hand.
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PRELATE WELCOMES REPRESENTATIVES FROM THE
MUSEUM OF CONTEMPORARY ART

On Wednesday, March 31t 2010, H.E. Archbishop Moushegh
Mardirossian, Prelate, welcomed Chief Curator of the Museum of Contemporary
Art (MOCA) Mr. Paul Schimmel, and Director of Development Ms. Jennifer
Arceneaux.

The guests informed the Prelate that they are organizing an exhibit to be
featured at MOCA titled Arshile Gorky: A Retrospective, which will run from
June 6" to September 20™. The exhibit was previously on view at the



Philadelphia Museum of Art and the London Tate Museum, and features nearly
200 of the artist's works including paintings, sculptures, prints, and drawings.

The guests also reported that the " MOCA Friends of Arshile Gorky"
committee, comprised of both Armenian and non-Armenian members, has
undertaken the advertising for the upcoming exhibit among both communities,
and asked for the Prelacy's assistance in publicizing the exhibit among the
Armenian community. A member of the aforementioned committee, Mr. Hrair
Garboushian, also participated in the meeting.

The Prelate welcomed the initiative of the representatives in the planning
of this exhibit and expressed his support of the endeavor. At the conclusion of
their meeting the Prelate presented the guests with mementos and the guest
presented the Prelate with a book on the life and works of Arshile Gorky.

MOCA is located at 250 S. Grand Ave. in Los Angeles.

*k*
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Swnwhlw) pwlh Up 2wpwprutpnil, Ugg. Unwolnpnwpwuh «Shgnpwl
GL Qwpnithh SEp YwquwpGwUu» upwhp whwnh hhppuywit Uwpnwhwdwnh
QpwutUbwyhu Ynndt YuqguwyGpwniwéd ubGdhuwp dp, np juwwnywgniwd E
Uhwgtbw| ULwhwugutpnt dJkp 2010 pniwywlhu  wnbnh  niubgnn
Jwpnwhwdwph whuwwnwupbtpnt wbudbwywgdbtpnit Jupdnnniptwl:

Uju hwdwagnidwpp Uwpnwhwdwph uywuwpynipbwug htn Uggwjhu
Unwolnpnwpwuh gnpéwygnipbwl Unpwagnju onwyu E: Qnpdwlygniehilup
ujuwr  Jonwinpwwbtu wwph  Jdp  wnwye, Gpp  Uwpnwhwdwnph
uwwuwnyniptwl Uepywjwgnighsgutp Ugg. Unwounpnwnpwl UEpywjwgwl Gu
wju 6pwghphu JwuhU npn2 [nLuwpwuncehibuGp nwinyd® pubunptghu, nn
UnwolnpnwpwUlt n. wunp  hnqwUhhu  wwy qgnpdnn GYEnGghutnp,
nwpngubpu nu wggqwjhu Ywnnjgutpp wewygniehtu ptGpEu wyu huywjwywu
nL puwn ophuh wWwnpwnwnhp w2puwwnwuphu:

Unwelnpn UppwqwUU nu dnnnwywunchiup gnigdnitupubp nunntghu
Gytntghutpnu, npwtugh Jwpnwhwdwph  Jdwuphb  wnGnGyniehlltn
thnfuwugtu JGp dnnnynipnhl, hUswtu LwbGL gnpéwygniphlu gnigwpbptu
wju w2huwwnwuphu 6ntwéd ywowmolwwnwnubpnLu:

Wju wnhpny, Unweunpnn Uppwqwup wlbgwd Jp Guu Yng ’ninnt dtn
dnnnynpnhu nt wunp SwnwjniptwU [6ntwd UnithpGwubpniu, npwkugh
jwnwehyw) opGpntl nu QwpwpEUGpnll, 2wpnilwytGu  gnpéwygniehLl
gnigupbnty JwpnwhwdJdwph gnpSuwywu w2huwwnwlpp tnwlnn
wWwowolwwnwnubpnit: dunmwhwpwn 2wwnbp wpntl huy unwgwéd Gl
dwpnwhwdwph hwpgwpwulbnn:

UWniqtup Ywpbinpniebwdp  JGp wnUbG,  wn  hwpgwpwlubpp
wdpnnowglbint 6L wwwywl  gpwubUGwyubpnlu  JGpwnwpdlbint
wUhpwdtwnniehiup: Wn pwjiny, pwnwpwghp ng Jhwju punwnwowd whunh
pllwu optuphlu, wj; UwbL gnpblwwku yGp whnh wnutU hwj) hwdwjuphu
inGnu nL uGpgnpéol ntpp Uhwgbw| Lwhwuqlbnne JEy:



Utn dnnnynpnhb nwnpnigtwU Y’'nigbup jwldub, np hwpgwpwuhlu
dEp, gbinh nL wqgnipbwl jwwnnly pwdhuhu Jbp wkwnp £ wpbwlwagnt) 3U3
(Armenian), npwtugh wju Jwpnwhwdwphu hhdwdp, hwjniehtup hppbi
wnwUdUwjwwnniy pudpwy hwnith wnunith punhwunip hwdwywpghUu Jky.
hwjnipGwU rhihl junwlwgnidp hp wunpwnwpép Ypuw) ntuGuw ng Jhwju
pwnwpwywl pGdhu  Jpwj, wj LwbL. wbwnwlwlu wwpptp wnbuwyh
jwwnyuwgnrdubnne npn2dwl JEy:

A CALL TO PARTICIPATE IN THE U.S. CENSUS

In the coming weeks, the U.S. Census Bureau will be holding training
workshops at the Prelacy "Dikran and Zarouhie Der Ghazarian" Hall.
Collaboration between the Prelacy and the Census Bureau began nearly a year
ago when representatives from the agency met with the Prelate and asked for
the support of our churches, schools, and sister organizations.

At the time, the Prelate and council members called on our churches to
impart necessary information about the census to their parishioners

The Prelate and council once again stress the importance of participating
in the census and call on our faithful to mark "Armenian" for question nine to
ensure that the Armenian community is accurately counted and represented.
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